
 

 

 

COMMUNICATION 
 

TO: LOS ANGELES CITY COUNCIL       File No. 09-0206 

 

FROM: COUNCILMEMBER MITCHELL ENGLANDER, CHAIR 

 COUNCILMEMBER DENNIS P. ZINE, MEMBER 

 PUBLIC SAFETY COMMITTEE 

 
COMMUNICATION FROM CHAIR AND MEMBER, PUBLIC SAFETY COMMITTEE and 
ORDINANCE relative to establishing permits and permit fees for valet parking operators and valet 
parking attendants. 
 
Recommendations for Council action, SUBJECT TO THE APPROVAL OF THE MAYOR: 
 
1. PRESENT and ADOPT accompanying ORDINANCE adding Sections 103.203 and 

103.203.1 to the Los Angeles Municipal Code (LAMC) to establish permits for valet parking 
operators and valet parking attendants, amending Section 61.07(e) to authorize Bureau of 
Street Service Investigators to cite for violations of valet parking operator and valet attendant 
permits, and adding a new permit fee for valet parking operator and attendant police permits. 

 
2. DIRECT the Los Angeles Department of Transportation (LADOT) to report to Council with a 

clarification of how the Department's parking meter guidelines ensure that meters made 
available for use by private valet services are properly bagged and or marked with official 
signage; and that spaces not properly marked shall be available for legally permitted public 
parking. 

 
Fiscal Impact Statement:  None submitted by the City Attorney.  Neither the City Administrative 
Officer nor the Chief Legislative Officer has completed a financial analysis of this report. 
 
Community Impact Statement: None submitted. 
 
SUMMARY 
 
Accompanying a report to Council dated May 20, 2013 (attached to the Council file), the City 
Attorney presents Ordinance amending the LAMC to establish permits and permit fees for valet 
parking operators and valet parking attendants.  The City Attorney reports that the accompanying 
Ordinance establishes a Valet Parking Operator police permit fee of $314.00 and a Valet Parking 
Attendant police permit fee of $70.00, as recommended by the Board of Police Commissioners at its 
meeting held April 19, 2013. 
 
At the Public Safety Committee meeting held June 14, 2013, the Committee Chair and Member 
discussed this matter with representatives of the City Attorney and the Board of Police 
Commissioners.  The City Attorney representative stated that valet parking service at non-recurring 
special events at residences is excluded from the requirements of this Ordinance.  Committee 
members recommended that Council approve the accompanying Ordinance establishing the 
proposed valet permit fees.  Committee members further recommended that Council direct LADOT 
to report to Council with a clarification of how the Department's parking meter guidelines ensure that 
meters made available for use by private valet services are properly bagged and or marked with 



official signage; and that spaces not properly marked shall be available for legally permitted public 
parking. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 

- NOT OFFICIAL UNTIL COUNCIL ACTS - 

 

 
MITCHELL ENGLANDER, CHAIR 
PUBLIC SAFETY COMMITTEE 
 
 
 
DENNIS P. ZINE, MEMBER 
PUBLIC SAFETY COMMITTEE 
 
MEMBER  VOTE 

ENGLANDER: YES 

PERRY:  ABSENT 

BUSCAINO:  ABSENT 

KREKORIAN: ABSENT 

ZINE:  YES 
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